


Sandon and Burston Parish Council

clerk@sandonburston.staffslc.gov.uk
www.sandonandburstonpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Meeting held at Sandon Parish Room 
7pm on Tuesday 14th November 2023

	Item
	Detail

	23/101
	Attendance : Councillors Ashley Hudson (Chair), Caroline Capjon, Kylie Hughes, Hugo Wildblood,  Gill Wyatt and Karine Aspin (Stafford Borough Councillor) and Beth Nicholls (Clerk)
Members of public : 4

	23/102
	Apologies received and accepted from Councillor Rosemary Wildblood

	23/103
	Declarations of Interest  - None received.

	23/105
	Public Participation – 4 members of the public attended.
Members of the public asked for an update regarding the bridge on footpath 36 which had been damaged from a tree that had fallen into the river. Clerk informed members of the public that the tree had been reported previously to the Environment Agency whom had assessed the tree and deemed there to be no risk of flooding due to the fallen tree. The Environment Agency have written to the land owner reminding them of their responsibility to remove the tree that had fallen from their land into the river. Member of public spoke about their concerns that the end of footpath 36 was starting to erode and concerned on the re-occurring flooding and the impact of possible damage to their garden.

	Action
	Clerk to contact I.Parry regarding member of publics flooding concerns and to request an update on the footbridge.
Clerk to contact Paul Rochford regarding damage to public footpath

	23/106
	Minutes To accept and confirm minutes of the Parish Council (PC) meeting on: Tuesday 5th September 2023 - Minutes of previous meeting were approved.

	Action
	Clerk - publish and display approved minutes.

	23/107

	To receive a report from the Borough and County Councillors
Clerk had previously distributed October report from Stafford Borough Councillor: Frances Beaty.

Stafford Borough Councillor Karine Aspin gave the following updates:
· HS2 – Meeting to discuss cancelled HS2 plans, to take place on Monday 20th November 7pm at the Yarnfield Park Centre. 
· Local plan - Next stage of the consultation has been delayed. Comments can be registered on the Stafford Borough Council website to register any suggested brown/green fields.
· Asylum Centre – Police and Cerco in negotiation with the premises owner. No other update.
· Next full Borough Council meeting taking place on 28th November.

	23/108
	To receive an update from Highways.
Footpath 36 – Concerns raised from members of the public during public participation. Chair suggested contact is made with Paul Rochfort (Public Rights of Way) to inform him of the footpath eroding away, as noted previously in public participation.

Crossing on A51
Councillor H. Wildblood suggested possibility of illuminated warning sign to alert drivers to pedestrian crossing points, or a fully instated pedestrian crossing traffic lights on the A51.

Councillors agreed to email supporting ideas/information to Councillor A. Hudson to collate and propose to I.Parry (SCC).

	Action
	Clerk to contact P. Rochfort (PRoW)
Councillors to email information to Chair to collate and submit to I.Parry.

	23/109
	i)To receive Financial Statement and Bank Account Reconciliation Statement.
Clerk gave a financial update.
ii)To review financial year and discuss 2024/25 budget.
Clerk emailed suggested budget to Councillors prior to the meeting for consideration. Councillors agreed with the suggested budget and agreed for Clerk to request precept of £10,635 with a 0% increase for 2024/25.

iii)To receive an update on online banking and consider banking service provider.
Clerk gave an update and suggested two new signatories to be agreed in preparation of switching bank service provider.

Councillors agreed for Councillors A.Hudson and K.Hughes to be signatories and Councillor C.Capjon to be removed.

iv) Clerk emailed Councillors information on the increase of the NJC Pay scale for April 2023-March 24. Councillors agreed for the pay increase based on the updated NJC scale and for back pay to the Clerk from April 2023.

v)To Consider Approval of payments.
Payments were approved totalling: Net £2035.14 Gross £2305.85

	Actions
	Clerk to retrieve signatories’ details for change of bank provider

	
	Clerk to request precept

	
	Clerk to make approved payments.

	23/110
	To consider matters related to planning.
Clerk gave update on planning applications:
22/36026/HOU Pear Tree House, Burston Lane – Allowed
22/36288/OUT Land at Burston Lane – Appeal Refused.

23/38270/PAR – Barn 1, Burston Cottage - Prior approval granted.
23/382271/PAR – Barn 2, Burston Cottage - Prior approval granted.
23/37359/PAR – Barn 3, Burston Cottage - Refused
23/38277/PAR – Barn 4, Burston Cottage - Prior approval granted.
No objections to Burston Cottage Barns but comments to be raised again regarding traffic concerns.

	Action
	Clerk to submit comment on planning applications.

	23/111
	To consider matters related to items raised by Councillors/Clerk
Groundskeeping
Councillors agreed for TGM to continue providing agreed groundskeeping during the grass cutting season 2024.

Planters
Clerk gave an update regarding planters. Burston planters have been ordered and will be arriving before the end of the year. Clerk was awaiting permission to be given for location before ordering the Coronation planter for Sandon. Councillors agreed for the planter to be ordered and other location to be sought if an issue arises with first suggested location.
Councillor G.Wyatt suggested an information board to be located by the stocks with a brief description of the sites history and suggested Clerk to contact Mr Selby requesting information.

Clerk Vacancy
Clerk informed Councillors interviews to take place on Monday 20th November.

Parking Signs
Councillors considered 3 quotes for parking signs provided by Clerk. Councillors agreed for Clerk to order 2x parking signs with same information as current signs and 2x Residents Parking. Total price £19.92 Qty 2 + £2.95 delivery 

Parish Council Gazebo 
Clerk distributed options for gazebos researched. Councillors agreed Parish Council do not attend enough social events to warrant purchase of a gazebo.

Playground
Clerk distributed images of natural playgrounds from 3 companies. Councillors agreed this would be beneficial to the Parish and agreed for further research into gaining permission for land for playground. Clerk to investigate procedures for installing new playground.

Councillor K.Hughes informed Councillors a member of public had raised concerns regarding the fishing pool dam and whether it had an impact on water flow and increase chance of flooding.
Clerk to contact SBC to enquire who is responsible for dredging the pool.
Councillor C.Capjon suggested an update given to Compass on a regular basis with brief update on outcomes of Parish meetings. 

Seat Vacancy
Clerk informed Councillors that Co-Option had been unsuccessful resulting in an ongoing vacancy. Clerk informed Councillors the vacancy is displayed on the Parish Council Notice boards.

	
23/112
	

	23/113
	

	23/114
	

	23/115
	

	23/116
	

	23/117
	

	23/118
	

	Action
	Clerk to complete order of Sandon Coronation Planter.
Clerk to order parking signs.
Clerk to find out new playground procedures.
Clerk to Contact SBC  regarding Burston Pool.

	Meeting finished at 8:35pm

	Date of next meetings 2024
Meetings to take place bi-monthly on the first Tuesday of the month, unless circumstances require otherwise. Additional meetings may be called as and when required: 
Wednesday 24th January, 5th March, 7th May, 2nd July, 3rd September, 5th November
Note: Original agreed date for January meeting has been altered to the date shown above due to unforeseen circumstances.





14th November 2023		Page 1 of 4
